
Town of Livermore 
Board of Selectpersons 

February 9, 2015 

M I N U T E S 

Members present:  Rod Newman, Megan Dion, Tim Kachnovich, Peter Castonguay, Mark 
Chretien arrived at 6:03pm 
 

1. Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm 
 

2. Approval of the minutes of January 26, 2015, meeting 
 

A motion was made by Peter Castonguay to approve the minutes as presented; second by Megan Dion.  
Vote:  unanimous. 
 

3. Reports 
 

a. Highway Foreman 
 

• Residents are reminded that plowing snow across the road is illegal and violators could face a fine 
of $153.00 per incident. 
 

b. Treasurer Report 
 

• Excise is slightly less than for January  last year 
• Tax money still coming in  
• 30 day notices have been sent out to 22 property owners pending foreclosure.  If taxes are not 

paid by close of business on Monday, March 9, 2015, the Town will foreclose.   
• We are having a workers compensation audit tomorrow 

 
c. Administrative Report 

 
• Carrie will go to the Victorian Villa this week and speak with Dot Hiscock to see if she would be 

willing to accept the cane. 
• We have filed FEMA paperwork with Maine Emergency Management for the Blizzard on 

January 27, 2015.   
• Carrie asked for articles for Town Meeting Warrant. 
• Nomination papers will be available on March 16, 2015, and must be returned on April 24, 2015. 
• There was confirmation that no additional funding for Channel 7, Public Access  Television 

would be provided by the Town of Livermore. 
• Carrie received a letter from the County Commissioners in response to letters sent from county 

towns. 
• Spirit of America nominations are due April 30, 2015. 
• Carrie advised Dwight Hines that when he contacted Mike Weaver last week he provided the 

wrong date to Mr. Weaver.   
 
 



4. Old business 
 

a. Community Center Lease – TABLED 
 

5. New business  
 

a. Donald Castonguay – First Responder Presentation  
 

Ben Guild presented information on a first responder class that will be hosted by Livermore Fire 
Department.  This will enable firefighters to act as a secondary responder service.  Fire fighters have 
found that they are responding to a lot of calls for Northstar.  There are currently only 3 certified first 
responders on the department.  The cost per student will be approximately $610.00.  Medical supplies will 
be provided by Northstar.  The fire department would have to buy suction unit.  The nationally certified 
training will be a 2-month long class and will be open to public.  There is a 15 student limit.    Jay and 
Livermore Falls Fire Departments have fire fighters who have expressed an interest in attending.   
 

b. Appointment of School Board Member 
 

A motion was made by Rod Newman to appoint Mark Holt as an interim school board member; second 
by Peter Castonguay.  Vote :unanimous. 
 

c. RSU – Facility Use 
 

Carrie will draft a letter to the superintendent in support of the music program.  
 

6. Public Comment 
 

Mr. Hines provided public comment. 
 

7. Adjourn 
 

A motion was made by Rod Newman to adjourn at 6:25; second by Tim Kachnovich.  Vote:  unanimous. 
 


